

Deputy Chief Franke Praises Alton Firefighters For Quick Work/Saving Home With Heavy Flames

by Dan Brannan, Content Director May 21 2021 10:40 PM



ALTON - Alton Firefighters were called to the 1300 block of Belle Street in Alton on Friday night and when they arrived, Deputy Chief Rob Franke said they saw flames and smoke coming from a room in the home.

The firefighters attacked the blaze and the deputy chief said in 10 minutes or so had it under control. East Alton Fire Department and Godfrey Fire Protection District were called to assist, but called off because it was under control in rapid fashion.

Deputy Chief Franke praised his firefighters for their quick efforts to save the home. He said once again, it shows how all their intense training pays off in these types of situations.

Franke said there was no one at home of the time of the fire and no one was injured.





Chris Rhodes also contributed to this story.